
The November meeting of GSCC was held on November 20, 2016 at Mulligan’s  in Little River, 
SC at 4:00 PM.   

President Pat welcomed all and introduced the new members present at the meeting. Thirty two 
members were in attendance. 

A motion was made, seconded and approved to accept the minutes of the October 16, 2016 
meeting as submitted. 

President’s Report: Pat Hicks reported that the Christmas Dinner get together and December 
meeting will be on December 18, 2016 at Rio’s Brazilian Steakhouse at 2920 Hollywood Drive, 
Myrtle Beach (across 29th Ave. from Broadway at the Beach) beginning at 4:00 P.M. 30 people 
have RSVP’s thus far.    The Darlington Raceway Show on November 12 was well attended and 
fun for all who were there. Members David and Linda Smith took an overall TOP 10 trophy for 
their beautiful C-7 from over 250 cars registered for the show. President Pat also recognized with 
great appreciation the return of member Rick Russell from major cardiac surgery. All of our 
members have kept him in our thoughts and prayers during his ordeal. 

Treasurer’s Report: Dee Lopes gave the Treasurer’s report stating that the final balance at the 
end of October was $XXXX.XX.   

Secretary Report:   Larry Baine reported that the minutes of the October 16, 2016 are pending 
being posted on the website.  

Membership Report:  The Membership Chair, Mickey Sharp,  reported that since October 
2016, three more members had joined the club for a total of 82.  Pat introduced Marty and Jean 
Abbene of Murrells Inlet, Charlie and Lisa Miller of Surfside Beach, and Fred and Susan 
Gissubel of North Myrtle Beach. We have lost three members, Tom O’Boyle, Scott Terrell and 
Steve Tedone, who has moved to the Atlanta area.   

Old Business:   

Jason’s House:  Pat Hicks read a touching “Thank You” note from Elaine Page, the head of 
Jason’s House to the membership letting us know the GSCC donation to Jason’s House was 
much appreciated and the rides we give the kids and families each weekend have brought so 
much joy to the children in need.  

 GSCC Car Show:  Pat stated that after he and Darlene get back from their trip to Europe that it 
will be time to get started on planning the Jud Kuhn show.  It had been suggested that the show 
be in late spring. Discussions with Jud Kuhn are needed to set the parameters for dates and 
structure. Richard Harris is to schedule a meeting with the Committee and Jud Kuhn after 
President Pat’s return. 

Future Meeting Locations:  The December meeting will be held at the Christmas party at Rio’s. 
In 2017, we will return to Hanser House as the primary meeting location for the club. 



New Business:   

Club Christmas Party:  The party will be held on Sunday, December 18th at 4:00 PM at Rio’s 
Brazilian Steak House.  Cindy Baine will get an e-mail out with more details. 

Upcoming Car Shows and Cruise-Ins:  

Cars and Coffee is December 4, 2016 at The Bagel Factory in Carolina Forest. 

The last Cruise-In of 2016 will be December 17, 2016 at Wicked Tuna in Murrells Inlet. 

Upcoming Social Events:  Future trips and possible events were discussed. No decision was 
made on specific venues at this time.. 

Upcoming Out of Town Trip:  A possible caravan over 3 days to the Corvette Museum in 
Kentucky was discussed. Further information and possible dates will be forthcoming 

With no further business the meeting adjourned at 4:45 PM. 

Cindy Baine, Secretary 

 

 

 

 


